
learning by doing and induced technological progress. In this regard, post-
Keynesian macroeconomics differs sharply from New Keynesian macro-
economics that underlies recent VoC analysis. While New Keynesian
macroeconomics allows for demand to play an important role in the short
run, supply-side factors most of which are anchored in labour market insti-
tutions play the core role in the medium and long run. An important contri-
bution in developing the post-Keynesian analysis of demand formation is
by Bhaduri and Marglin (1991) who develop a typology of demand regimes
based on the effect of income distribution on aggregate demand. Two im-
portant assumptions underlie their analysis of demand regimes. First,
there is unutilized capacity in the economy. Second, the propensity to con-
sume of workers is higher than the capitalists. As a result, an increase in
the wage share has a positive effect on consumption, a negative effect on
investment since lower profits lead to lower investments and a negative ef-
fect on exports since higher wages imply a loss of competitiveness. The
net effect of an increase in wage share on aggregate demand is therefore
not determined a priori and depends on the relative size of these partial ef-
fects. If the consumption effect outweighs the investment and export ef-
fect, then the total (net) effect is positive and the demand regime is wage
led. If the total effect is negative, then the demand regime is said to be
profit led.12 On the basis of this framework, post-Keynesian economics de-
velops different types of growth model based on the sensitivity of invest-
ment to changes in the wage share.

A second important feature of PKE is the central role assigned to uncer-
tainty and money. PKE regards fundamental, irreducible uncertainty as a
pervasive and inescapable feature of capitalist economies and hence as-
signs a significant role to money as a store of value. The PK analysis builds
on, and extends the monetary production economy framework where
money is not neutral and affects current output and employment levels
when it is held as a liquid asset that bridges a known present and an un-
known future. Money is created by private banks and institutions while its
origin lies in the state which has coercive powers to establish it as a legal
tender. The process of money creation in PKE is endogenous and money
is created when banks lend to firms and households. The lending deci-
sions of banks create equivalent deposits when firms and households
spend. Thus in PK theory, money is endogenously created and loans cre-
ate deposits reversing the causation in orthodox economic theory. This
closely follows the Keynesian logic of investment leading savings and the
lending process tends to be pro-cyclical over the course of a business
cycle. The analysis of financing conditions and leverage becomes impor-
tant as changes in these tend to endogenously generate business cy-
cles.13 In recent years, post-Keynesian economics has developed an ex-
tensive analysis of financialization and financial instability.14 Financial fac-
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